
                                                                     1407 W North Temple, Suite 330 
           Salt Lake City, Utah 84114 

 
 
July 16, 2019 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
 
Public Service Commission of Utah 
Heber M. Wells Building, 4th Floor 
160 East 300 South 
Salt Lake City, UT 84114 
 
Attention: Gary Widerburg 
  Commission Administrator 
 
RE: Docket No. 19-035-25 
 Solar Photovoltaic Incentive Program (Schedule 107) 2019 Annual Report 
 Reply Comments 
 
On June 3, 2019, the Public Service Commission of Utah (“Commission”) issued a Notice of 
Filing and Comment Period (“Notice”) requesting comments on Rocky Mountain Power’s 
(“Company”) May 31, 2019, annual report of the updated results from the Solar Photovoltaic 
Incentive Program offered through Electric Service Schedule No. 107 (“Report”). On July 2, 
2019, the Division of Public Utilities (“Division”) and the Office of Consumer Services 
(“Office”) each filed comments. Both the Division and the Office recommend that the 
Commission acknowledge the Report as meeting the reporting requirements with no further 
recommendations or revisions. Below, the Company submits reply comments to respond to one 
element of the Division’s comments.  

Response to the Division’s Comments 

The Division recommends that the Commission acknowledge the Company’s Report, 
concluding that it meets the Commission’s reporting requirements. The Division notes that 
Table 2, contained in the latest Annual Sustainable Transportation and Energy Plan (“STEP”) 
Report in Docket No. 19-035-17 (“STEP Report Docket”), should be updated to reconcile with 
Table 4 of the USIP Report, which contains the correct current amounts. Notably, the Company 
plans to file a corrected Table 2 in the STEP Report Docket as part of its reply comments on July 
22, 2019 as suggested by the Division.   

The Company appreciates the efforts of the Division and Office in their review of the 
Company’s annual Solar Photovoltaic Incentive Program (Schedule 107) reports.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Joelle Steward 
Vice President, Regulation 
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CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 

Docket No. 19-035-25 
 

I hereby certify that on July 16, 2019, a true and correct copy of the foregoing was served 
by electronic mail to the following: 
 
Utah Office of Consumer Services 

Cheryl Murray cmurray@utah.gov 

Michele Beck mbeck@utah.gov 

Division of Public Utilities 

dpudatarequest@utah.gov  

Assistant Attorney General 

Patricia Schmid pschmid@agutah.gov 

Justin Jetter jjetter@agutah.gov 

Robert Moore rmoore@agutah.gov 

Steven Snarr stevensnarr@agutah.gov 

Rocky Mountain Power 

Data Request Response Center datarequest@pacificorp.com 

Jana Saba jana.saba@pacificorp.com;  
utahdockets@pacificorp.com 

  

 
 

_____________________________ 
Kaley McNay 
Senior Coordinator, Regulatory Operations 
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